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Respect, Responsibility, Integrity 

Dates to Remember   
March 
Thu 29th   End of Term - Early 2:30pm Finish 

Fri 30th   Good Friday – Public Holiday 
 

April 
Mon 16th  Term 2 Commences 8:50am 
Mon 16th   Stomp The Beat Session 9am-12:50pm 

Fri 20th  SCHOOL PHOTOS (Note date change) 

Mon 23rd   Stomp The Beat Session 9am-12:50pm 
Tue 24th   Curriculum Day – Student Free Day 
Wed 25th  Anzac Day – Public Holiday 
Mon 30th  School Council meeting  
Mon 30th   Stomp The Beat Session 9am-12:50pm 
 

May 
Wed 2nd   School Assembly 2:30pm 
Fri 4th   5/6 Yarra Valley Water talk 9:10am 
Sat 5th  Working Bee 9am-1pm 
Thu 10th   Bookfair opens  
Thu 17th   Bookfair closes 
Thu 24th   School open morning 9:15 – 10:30am 
Mon 28th   School Council  
Wed 30th  School Assembly 2:30pm 

 

Reminders: 

 

School Photos first 
Friday of Term 2.  

 
Last Uniform shop delivery 

before photos is Thursday 

19th April (the day before). 
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From the Principal…  

First off, I would like to thank all parents for their assistance in helping us finalise our unexplained 
absences that were flagged by The Department of Education. We have confidently answered their 
queries, which has also allowed us to review our processes. Please see our new absence process on 
page 3 that was emailed out Monday night.  
 
2019 PREP ENROLMENTS 
We are currently experiencing strong interest in our school with parents booking tours, even at this early 
stage of the year.  We have already accepted enrolments for 2019 and remind parents of students with 
siblings who will commence prep next year to enroll as soon as possible. If you know of any family or 
friends who may be interested in joining me for a tour, please encourage them to contact our School 
Office as soon as possible to book an appointment.  Thank you. 
 
CYBER SAFETY 
The upcoming holiday period often means more “spare” time to surf the internet and spend time within 
virtual environments. With this extra usage, whilst knowing some parents will still need to attend to work 
commitments and other duties, it is most important to monitor your child’s computer usage at all times, 
but especially over weekends and when holiday periods arrive. 
 
What does it mean to be safe online? 
Behaving safely online means: 

 protecting one’s own privacy and personal information. 

 protecting the privacy of others (this can be sharing personal information or images, which in most cases is unlawful).  

 selecting appropriate spaces to work. The home computer should be set up in the kitchen area or somewhere 
common. Not laptops tucked away in bedrooms. 

 being proactive in letting someone know if there is something that is “not quite right”. At home this would be a parent 
or guardian, at school a teacher. 

 Ensuring a suitable “net nanny” has been activated on your computer. 

 
Of course, these principles of safety and responsibility are not specific to the web, applying to the use of 
the internet both at home and at school. The virtual world of the internet involves many risks. Schools 
utilise and discuss positive strategies that help to minimise these risks. However, parents 
also have a key role to play in keeping children safe whilst online. For example, “Face Book” accounts 
should only be made available to children above the age of 13. Please try hard to resist the “nagging” 
and the old saying“ but EVERYONE else has an account.” This of course is not true! 
Further information can be accessed from the web addresses below: http://australia.gov.au/topics/it-
and-communications/internet http://www.education.vic.gov.au/management/lol/default.htm 
 
ATTITUDE TO MATHS:  
As a parent, you are the most influential factor in how your child views school. Your involvement with 
their learning goes a long way towards your child becoming a capable, resilient and happy learner. 
When it comes to mathematics many parents are scared or think they just can't do it, but it's the worst 
thing you can tell your child. You are a crucial role model. When you as a parent tell your child that you 
yourself can't do it, it means you are communicating messages that it's OK not to be good at 
mathematics. This is an attitude which can carry all the way through school. Two things that you can do 
to help foster a positive attitude towards mathematics are to play games and to get your child to explain 
how they work things out.  

Play games to show you're interested in mathematics 
Playing games that involve cards or dice provides valuable opportunities to show that mathematics 
matters and helps them to become better mathematicians. Ask your child to tell you the number of dots 
on a die each time they throw one during a board game. Eventually they will be able to do this without 
having to count them. These kinds of activities form the basis of working out number problems in their 
head. Research shows that kids who can do these things mentally have a deeper understanding of the 
mathematics involved.  
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Continued…  
When your child is adding the dots of two dice together ask them to start counting from the biggest 
number, e.g. if the dice rolled were five and two, start with the number five and then count on two 
more. This helps your child learn to be efficient in their number strategies.  

 
Ask your child to explain how they work things out  
When your child works out a mathematics problem, such as adding the total when two dice have been 
rolled, ask them how they did it. What has been found through years of research is that even young 
children have quite sophisticated thinking strategies for solving mathematical problems. We need to 
communicate to them that their ways of thinking are just as important as finding out the answer. When 
you ask your child, “How did you get that?” they may at first say, “I don't know”, but if they realize there is 
an expectation that they will need to explain the way they do mathematics, they will start thinking about 
it. The more they think about how they did something, the more it might make sense to them – it really 
contributes to that meaning-making process.  

Have a wonderful Easter and term Break 

 

Debra Herrmann 

herrmann.debra.a@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

 

 
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School Working Bee 
Please come along and help us to improve our school and grounds at our next School Working Bee on 
Saturday, May 5, from 9am – 1pm. Anytime between 9 – 1 is fine even if it is just for an hour, as 
every bit helps and there is a lot to do. 
We will be serving Pizza from 11am and there will be refreshments available to keep you hydrated J. 
The range of jobs include:  

 Oil the deck in wetlands and garden stage (these will be prepared prior to the day) 

 Replace garden edging around synthetic turf at garden stage (synthetic turf will be cleaned prior to 
the day) 

 Sand and oil external windows in eco-centre 

 Remove shade cloth from igloo behind eco-centre and clean up plastic 

 Clean out igloo  

 Prepare and oil outdoor tables at pizza oven 

 Weed and clean up behind eco-centre 

 Help extend the eco-centre veranda to prevent flooding in the eco-centre 

 Weed and mulch the school gardens 

 Cut back the willow archways and tunnels 

 Water tank issues 

 Move furniture to and in eco-centre (this space is becoming our STEAM room – Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Art and Maths). 

 Paint eco-centre walls to refresh 

 Install the donated veranda pieces in the garden (mini decks) 

 Weed and mulch kinder garden 

 Mulch behind 1/2 building 

 Paint the railings around the staff courtyard 

 Oil outdoor furniture  

 Clean windows/spider webs 
 
Just a start  
 
Michelle 
Assistant Principal 
 

 

Are you Eligible to Claim the Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund? 

 



 
  

Sports Results 
Congratulations to the following students who competed recently at the regional swimming events.  

Milla T, Nikayla, Finn, Logan, Tarquin and Bryn.  

Congratulations also to the following students who competed at the District and Division Tennis 
Tournament this term.  

Sam, Theo, Kiara, Isabella, Lochy, Finn and Josh. 

Although none of our students have qualified to progress to the next round of competition for either of 
these sports, they should be immensely proud of their efforts. They all put in an outstanding effort and 
we were thrilled to have them represent our school.  

Last Friday, 23rd March, we held our senior school house athletics competition. Yetta (green house) 
came away as the overall victors on the day. We have over 60 students who have qualified to 
compete at the District Athletics Carnival next term. I would like to congratulate the following 
students who scored the highest amount of points for their competition group.  

8/9 Boys – Eamon 

8/9 Girls – Anotonia and Maya Fincher 

10 Boys – Wilbur 

10 Girls – Hayden 

11 Boys – Josh 

11 Girls – Minka 

12/13 Boys – Logan 

12/13 Girls - Milla M 

 
Viv Hughes 

Sports Coordinator 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS COMING 
SCHOOLPIX will be here on Fri 20th April 2018 

 

PHOTO DAY TIPS: 

Dress:  Clean and tidy as per school uniform guidelines  

 

Hair:    Neat and swept off face 

Online Orders:   To pre-order online, take your personal Order and ID Numbers found on your 

order form and go to www.schoolpix.com.au.  Orders can be placed online up 

to 2 working days after photography.  You do not need to return the order form if 

you order online.   

Remember: All orders placed online before midnight on photography day will 

receive a free 20cm x 25cm black and white portrait print.  

Manual Orders:  Complete your order form and return with payment to school on photography 

day.    

Sibling Orders:  For a special photo of you children together order online by 8am on 

photography day Alternatively collect a Sibling Order Form from the office or 

download it from the SchoolPix website and return it on photography day.  Only 

siblings that place an order will be photographed. 

 

http://www.schoolpix.com.au/


  ‘The Prancercisers’ made it! 
On the weekend, a group of four Patch mums set off on an epic adventure to complete the 50km Oxfam 

Trailwalker. Scheduled in the last wave of the day, Sarah, Luella, Tamara and Clare took off in the rain at 

1.30pm on what would be an incredible event. They battled through hours of extreme weather including 

thunderstorms, torrential rain and gale force winds, and with the generous help of an incredible support 

crew also from our Patch community, completed the course at 4.48am Sunday with a time of 15hrs, 

18minutes. They were lucky enough to be the last team across the line before the SES called off the 

remainder of the event due to dangerous conditions. 

Their efforts have raised over $3,000 for Oxfam to continue their invaluable work to fight poverty and 

improve the lives of those in need. 

The "Prancercisers" team would like to extend their heartfelt gratitude to every single person who has 

donated and gifted them with words of encouragement and support. They are quite blown away by this 

amazing community. 

 

Ella’s Formula 1 Grand Prix experience 

One of our Year 2 students, Ella, had the pleasure of going trackside at the Formula Grand Prix last Thursday for 
the launch of the ‘Dare To Be Different’ program in Australia. The program aims to promote woman’s 

participation and involvement in motorsport in Australia. 
The Link below is to the article written up on the Fox Sports page, which is definitely worth a read as Ella 

upstages the Mercedes Chief! Do you know what a dipstick is or does? Ella certainly does! 
https://www.foxsports.com.au/motorsport/formula-one/f1-team-boss-toto-wolff-gets-upstaged-by-8yearold-girl-ahead-of-australian-

grand-prix/news-story/cea389a5975942c5b443d9b35ad2824d 

 
For more information about the ‘Dare To Be Different program, please see the below link  

https://www.cams.com.au/media/news/latest-news/cams-and-dare-to-be-different-announce-australian-partnership 
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Yarra Ranges Athletics 

 Don Cruse Endeavour Award 

Wilbur who has been competing in the Yarra Ranges Athletics for the past three years was 

awarded the ‘Don Cruse Endeavour Award’ last weekend.  The Yarra Ranges Athletics 

committee selects the winner of this award out of 300 athletes! Congratulations Wilbur and keep 

up the great sportsmanship! 

 
 

 

World’s Greatest Shave update 
Gage has now raised over $3,000 for the Leukaemia Foundation, what a fantastic 

achievement!  He is able to take donations up until the end of June through his shave page, 
details below.  

 

 

  



Snapshots from the week by our wonderful   

Year 6 photographers 

 
  



  

 
Any suggestions are welcome. If you have any dietary requirements, please let us know – we are 

more than happy to use any food that you have provided for your child (such as gluten free 
pasta/bread etc.) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

  



 
 

Community Notices 
 
 

In Schools Music 

Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Trumpet, French horn, Trombone, Tuba, Drums, Percussion, and Bass 
Guitar. New students. Enrolments to Andrew McAlister on 0408467147 or email 
ismusic@bigpond.com 
 
 

Music Tuition with Chris Walker 
Lessons in piano, guitar and bass guitar during school hours and after.  
Phone 0407 049 012 or email chrisw7@ymail.com 
 
 

Violin & Viola Lessons 
Lessons are available at school on Fridays with experienced strings teacher Michaela Tory. 
For further information call: 0423 434 598 or email: michaelatory@tpg.com.au.  
 
 

Private Ukulele Lessons 
The Patch School students now have the opportunity to take private ukulele lessons. The Patch School 
parent, Jess Dunn, has had 6 years’ experience teaching ukulele to kids and adults and loves teaching 
at The Patch. The cost is $18 for a 20-minute individual lesson or $12 for a 20 minute group lesson 
(subject to suitable pairing). For more information, please call or email. 
0408 102 542 jessdunn.arts@gmail.com 
 

The Importance of Attendance 
Please remember that all students are expected to be in their classroom, ready 

to begin lessons by 8.50am. 

We understand that now and again things don’t go to plan, but all families 

should aim for their children to be at school by this time. 

Parents should also remember that late arrivals or early leavers must be 

signed in or out by their parent or guardian using the system on the iPad at 

the office. The appropriate orange or red tag must also be given to the 

classroom teacher when collecting your child. 

The Department of Education & Training has very specific expectations 

about school attendance and we ask that all parents be mindful of the 

importance of prompt and regular attendance at school. 

Thank you. 

The Department of Education and Training & The Patch Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. 
No responsibility is accepted by the Department of Education and Training & The Patch Primary School for accuracy of information contained in 
advertisement or claims made by them. 
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